REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the PARISH COUNCIL MEETING held in the Village Hall With Allotment Holders Only at 7.00 pm on Tuesday 29th May, 2012
Present:
Mr D M Walker (in the Chair)
Mr J Santoro

Mr R Beeby



Mr D Bunker


Mrs J Taylor
In attendance:  Mrs D Henfrey (Clerk to the Parish Council)
Guest Speaker: Mrs J Walker (Parish Clerk retired)

Allotment Holders: Mr B Crump

Dr & Mrs M Hunter

Mr G Poxton



     Mr S Atamaniuk
Mr & Mrs R Dawson

Mr & Mrs E Porter




     Mrs E Alexander (On behalf of Dr G Mitchell)


1.
Apologies were received from Cllrs Mrs N Dalton And Mrs A Lovett

2.
The Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 14th May 2012 were accepted, approved and signed by the Chairman as a true and correct record.  Proposed by Cllr J Santoro and seconded by Cllr R Beeby.

Before commencing with item 3 the Chairman advised the meeting of the following;
a) A declaration of a prejudicial interest by Cllr Mrs J Taylor and that she would excuse herself from proceedings after making a statement at the start of Open discussion time. 

b) An explanation was given that the auditors had advised Last Year 2011/12 that we were now obliged to have a contract in place for the allotment holders as part of our risk assessment management. The allotments are owned by Nottinghamshire county Council but are administrated by the Parish Council. Mrs J Walker asked to speak and to explain how this had been put together. Above all, Chairman said this was not an issue open for debate, we must modernise the Tenancy Agreement but in an agreed format.
3.
Allotments
a) Mrs J Walker read a prepared statement as to how and why the agreement had come into being. She also stated that with hindsight the word “draft” should have been used but that she had been very saddened by the reactions it had caused.
Cllr Mrs Joanne Taylor spoke at this point


With My Parish Council Hat On


It has been quite clearly stated that the reason for this is purely because of the Audit. As a Parish Council we must fall in line when expected to. It is difficult to balance beaurocracy with keeping everybody happy in a small village. There are still complaints being made such as the burning of rubbish and as a Parish Council we must deal with this.


With My Allotment Holders Hat On


I have no issue with signing the agreement as an allotment holder as long as the status quo is kept. A suggestion would be to pare the agreement down to its bare minimum, add livestock guidelines and also deal with both livestock & general allotment waste issues. The current agreement is not applicable in every clause for the situation we have in Rempstone.
Cllr Mrs J Taylor then requested formal outcome notification and excused herself from the meeting.

i. Question asked would the agreement would enforced retrospectively and Chair Mr D Walker replied absolutely not. This new agreement is to go forward only.   

ii. Question asked who is responsible for policing any rule breaks? Chair Mr D Walker advised that the Parish Council is the administrator of the land as Notts County Council does not have the means to do it. He re iterated that this (as always) would only be done as and when deemed necessary. Chair also advised that Notts CC were now becoming more aware of their land and building assets because of the issues that had been raised and we needed to be careful in case the land was increased in profile. A Tenant said that this was purely scaremongering on the council’s behalf and trying to force them into signing an unacceptable agreement. They said they believed this would never happen as it was too impractical.
iii. An allotment holder asked why we could not use the Charnwood Agreement and refer to the 1950 Allotment Act. Chair advised that we have worked to the 2004 updated version found in the Clerks Manual. He agreed that some parts were inappropriate but that it would need to be looked at further taking practicalities into account. Above all, the objective is to amend the agreement after everybody’s views have been noted and considered.
iv. Mr B Crump & Mr R Dawson made a request to draw up their own agreement to pass around the other allotment holders for their comments, amendments and ultimately acceptance. This would then be passed to the Parish Council to base their agreement upon. 
v. It was reported that bonfires are necessary on the allotments due to the hawthorn hedges that surround them. There is no other way to remove them at present and has always worked this way.

vi. The issue of no available water was raised with a suggestion that it may be worth revisiting the question with the Water Company. An allotment holder suggested it was not such a big job if the pipes were close by and that maybe the Allotment holders could share a meter in some way. Mr G Poxton agreed to check on this report back with any quotes or information.
vii. Insurance on the Allotments was raised. It was made quite clear by Chair Mr D Walker that the Parish Council is not liable for any allotment that has tenants. All Allotment holders are responsible for their own insurance and in light of recent dealings this is especially true in the keeping of livestock. The Parish Council were again accused of scaremongering but Chair said he was pointing out necessary information.
viii. It was questioned who is responsible for maintaining the ditches at the side of the allotments. Chair said it had never been a problem and that it was, as far as he knew the Notts CC maintain them.
It was agreed that Mr B Crump & Mr R Dawson would draw a proposal agreement as a start for all to add to or remove from. Chair advised to remember that any agreement put forward by the allotment holders would still have to be approved by the Parish Council who will have the final decision on the matter.
In summary, Mr B Crump will co-ordinate a group to produce an agreement that all Allotment Holders agree to put forward to the Council within one month. This will then be checked and/or amended by Mr E Porter & Mr M Hunter and ready within another week.

4.
Date of Next Meeting: Monday 16th July 2012 at 7.30 pm
There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and for their contribution to the proceedings and the meeting closed at 8.00 pm.
Signed :__________________________________________
Date:___________________________________ 
